
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 19, 2011 

 

 

 

Ald. Aron Wisneski 

Chairman, Finance and  

Personnel Committee 

Racine, Wisconsin 

 

RE:  Transfer of Funds for Safety Building Structural Repairs 

 

Dear Ald.  Wisneski: 

 

 We are requesting a transfer of funds to cover the costs to review and design repairs 

needed at the Safety Building.  This year,  we have been experiencing water leaking from the 

upper level parking lot area into the Police Parking Garage area in the lower level of the 

facility. We internally patched any asphalt parking areas that were causing some of this 

problem, but this didn’t resolve all the water leakage which will require more structural 

analysis.    

 

Arnold and O’Sheridan is the company that the City of Racine is currently using for 

structural repair design of our parking ramps and they were utilized in the past several years 

for structural repair design at the Central Heating Plant,  so they are qualified to provide this 

service.    

 

Since this issue was not anticipated last year,  we didn’t create an account for these 

services,  however,  we do have balance funds from another project to cover these costs and we 

do intend on budgeting in the 2012 Capital Improvement Program for the necessary repair 

work at this site.  I am requesting that funding in the amount of $3,200, to cover the cost of this 

project,  be transferred from Account 990.410.5010, Solid Waste Garage Tuckpointing and 

placed in Account 990.210.5030, Safety Building – Structural Repairs.  

 

       Sincerely,  

 

 
       Thomas M. Eeg 

       Assistant Commissioner of Public Works 

 

 

Cc: Mark Yehlen 

 Bill Miller 

Mark H. Yehlen, P.E. 
Commissioner of Public Works 

 

Thomas M. Eeg, P.E. 
Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Operations 

 

John C. Rooney, P.E. 
Asst. Comm. of Public Works/Engineering 
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